

四文化阅读



eadir

Eng

浙江大学出版社



黄建滨主编

作副主编

赵 彤 夏杨露 Amin B. Jouryabi 宋丹贵姚小玲

人割香碗期

900 单词话中国

Chiris Culture
Culture
Reading
In English



Jalak.

浙江大学出版社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

中国文化阅读. 900单词话中国/黄建滨主编.

一杭州:浙江大学出版社,2014.10 ISBN 978-7-308-13828-4

I. ①中··· Ⅱ. ①黄··· Ⅲ. ①英语-阅读教学-高等学校-教材 Ⅳ. ①H319.4

中国版本图书馆CIP数据核字(2014)第210391号

中国文化阅读:

900单词话中国

黄建滨 主编

丛书策划 张 琛

责任编辑 张 琛

责任校对 赵 坤

封面设计 续设计

出版发行 浙江大学出版社

(杭州市天目山路148号 邮政编码 310007)

(网址: http://www.zjupress.com)

排 版 杭州金旭广告有限公司

印 刷 浙江良渚印刷厂

开 本 880mm×1230mm 1/32

印 张 6.875

字 数 163千

版 印 次 2014年10月第1版 2014年10月第1次印刷

书 号 ISBN 978-7-308-13828-4

定 价 26.00元

版权所有 翻印必究 印装差错 负责调换

浙江大学出版社发行部联系方式 (0571) 88925591; http://zjdxcbs.tmall.com

Contents 目录

- 1. Confucius / 1
- 2. Mencius / 5
- 3. Li Dazhao / 9
- 4. Ba Jin / 13
- 5. Dr. Norman Bethune / 17
- 6. Lei Feng / 21
- 7. Yuanmingyuan Park / 25
- 8. The Han Dynasty / 29
- 9. Compass / 33

- 中国文化阅读:900单词话中国
 - 10. Chinese Knot / 36
 - 11. Chinese Couplet / 39
 - 12. Children's Day / 42
 - 13. The Dragon Boat Festival / 45
 - 14. CCTV New Year's Gala / 49
 - 15. Sichuan Cuisine / 53
 - 16. Goubuli Baozi / 56
 - 17. A Brief Introduction to Kunqu / 59
 - 18. The Art of Embroidery / 63
 - 19. Lanterns / 66
 - 20. The Erhu / 69
 - 21. The Giant Buddha / 72
 - 22. Mount Emei / 76
 - 23. Big Wild Goose Pagoda / 79
 - 24. A Brief Introduction to Guilin / 82

- 25. The Elephant Trunk Hill / 85
- 26. The West Mountain Park / 88
- 27. The Rongshan Lake / 91
- 28. Chuanshan Park / 94
- 29. The Water Splashing Festival / 97
- 30. Climbing a Tree to Catch Fish / 101
- 31. Ineffectual Help / 105
- 32. Making a Hole in the Wall to Let Light In / 108
- 33. Kua Fu Chased the Sun / 111
- 34. A Liar / 114
- 35. The Light of a Candle / 117
- 36. Making an Official Dress / 120
- 37. Taking Fish Soup / 124
- 38. A False Alarm / 127
- 39. Looking at Someone with New Eyes / 130

- 40. Gulping Down a Whole Date / 133
- 41. Uphold Justice at the Cost of One's Blood Relation / 136
- 42. Keeping the Promise / 139
- 43. Ignorance of the Objective World / 142
- 44. Proficiency in a Particular Line / 145
- 45. Ru Mu San Fen / 148
- 46. The White Snake / 151
- 47. The Bird Jingwei Is Trying to Fill the Sea / 154
- 48. Weak in Human Affairs / 158
- 49. A Craftsman and His Son / 161
- 50. A Race between the Hare and the Frog / 164

Key to the Exercises / 168

Vocabulary / 173

Postscript / 212

1. Confucius

Confucius (孔子, 551 BC—479 BC), named Kong Qiu (孔丘), also known as Zhong Ni (仲尼), was a great thinker, philosopher and educator in ancient China. He was the author of the *Spring and Autumn Annals* (《春秋》), the first historical annals in China. And his teachings and wisdoms may be found in the *Analects of Confucius* (《论语》), which was compiled many years after his death. His philosophy emphasized

personal and governmental morality, correctness of social relationships, justice and sincerity. Confucius' thoughts have been developed into a system of philosophy known as Confucianism. Confucianism is a complex system of moral, social, political and philosophical thought that has had great influence on the culture and history of East Asia.



New Words and Expressions

Confucius	n.	孔子
thinker	n.	思想家
philosopher	n.	哲学家
educator	n.	教育家
ancient	a.	古代的
annals	n.	编年史
wisdom	n.	智慧
analects	n.	文选
compile	v.	编写
philosophy	n.	哲学
emphasize	ν.	强调
governmental	a.	政治的
morality	n.	道德
correctness	n.	正确
relationship	n.	关系
justice	n.	公正
sincerity	n.	诚信
Confucianism	n.	儒家思想
philosophical	a.	哲学的
Asia	n.	亚洲

Exercise One

Directions: Decide whether the following statements are true or false.

- Kong Qiu was a great thinker, philosopher and educator in ancient China.
- Confucius was the author of the Spring and Autumn Annals and the Analects of Confucius.
- The Analects of Confucius recorded Kong Qiu's moral, social, political and philosophical thought.
- Confucius' thoughts have been developed into a system of philosophy known as Confucianism.
 - 5. Confucianism has influenced the world for more than 2,000 years.



Exercise Two

Directions: Answer the following questions.

- 1. Which book recorded Confucius' teachings and wisdoms?
- 2. What did Confucius' philosophy emphasize?
- 3. What is Confucianism?



2. Mencius

Mencius (孟子, about 372 BC—289 BC), named Meng Ke (孟轲), was a great educator and thinker in ancient China and the representative of Confucianism in the Warring States Period (战国时期). Mencius inherited Confucius' theory of moral ideas and made it further more systematic into his policy of benevolence. Politically he put forward a people-oriented thought, arguing that the people were more important than the kings and a ruler could not govern without the people's support. As for education, he carried forward Confucius' thought of "making no social distinctions in teaching". The theory that human nature is good is the center of Mencius' ideological system and the logical standpoint and theoretical basis of his policy of benevolent government. But his policy of benevolence wasn't carried out since it was considered to be impractical at that time. In order to spread his theories, he wrote the book *Mencius* (《孟子》) with his followers.

中国文化阅读:

9 0 0 单 词 话 中 国

New Words and Expressions

Mencius	n.	孟子
representative	n.	代表
inherit	ν.	继承
systematic	a.	系统的
policy	n.	政策
benevolence	n.	仁爱
politically	ad.	政治上
put forward		提出
people-oriented	a,	以人为本的
argue	ν.	争辩
govern	ν.	治理
education	n.	教育
carry forward		发扬
distinction	n.	差别
nature	n.	性质
ideological	a	思想的
logical	a.	逻辑的
standpoint	n.	观点
theoretical	a.	理论的
basis	n.	基础
impractical	a.	不现实的
follower	n.	追随者



Exercise One

Directions: Decide whether the following statements are true or false.

- Mencius was the representative of Confucianism in the Spring and Autumn Period.
- Mencius inherited and developed Confucius' theory of moral ideas.
- Mencius believed that the kings were more important than the people.
- The center of Mencius' ideological system is the theory that human nature is good.
 - 5. Meng Ke's policy of benevolence was carried out in his time.

中国文化阅读:

Exercise Two

Directions: Answer the following questions.

- 1. What did Mencius do according to the passage?
- 2. What did Mencius' people-oriented thought hold?
- 3. How did Mencius spread his theories?

3. Li Dazhao

Comrade Li Dazhao (李大钊) was born in October 29, 1889. In 1913 he went to study in Japan. There he learned Marxist theory. He became one of the China's earliest Marxists and Communists. After the Chinese Communist Party was founded in 1921, he directed the Party work in north China. In 1922 he was sent by the Party to hold talks with Dr. Sun Yatsen (孙中山) in Shanghai. He did a lot to help establish the Revolutionary United Front (革命统一战线).

Li Dazhao was put in prison by the enemy on April 6, 1927 and hung on April 28 at the age of 37. While he was in prison, he fought bravely and would not give in. Just before he was killed, he made a speech. His last words were, "You can kill me, but you can't kill all the Communists. Communism is sure to win."

Comrade Li Dazhao was not dead. He will never die. His name will be remembered by the Chinese people forever.



New Words and Expressions

comrade	n.	同志
Marxist	n.	马克思主义者
communist	n.	共产主义者
found	v.	创建
direct	· · · · ·	指导
establish	ν.	建立
revolutionary	n.	革命的
united	a.	统一的
front	n.	战线
prison	n.	监狱
bravely	ad.	勇敢地
hang	v.	绞死
give in		投降
communism	n.	共产主义

